
Term 3, Week 4 Friday 19 August  2022

Mid-year Progress Reporting to our Community
Student achievement was a focus at our board meeting last week. The mid-year achievement results presented by
Rob and his team looked great – particularly given the disruptions we have all faced this year. The overall targets
for maths, reading and writing were all exceeded with more than 80% of students working ‘at’ or ‘above’ curriculum
level expectations. The board also considers results in terms of gender, ethnicity and those that may need extra
extension or support.

Looking at the details, we can see some terrific individual achievements as students progress along their learning
path. As always these reports are also useful for highlighting areas where we need to re-focus our resources.
Maths has traditionally been a strong area for Pukehou and in the last few years we have also seen an
improvement in literacy following the ALL (Accelerating Learning in Literacy) programme. That success is now
being embedded further with our adoption of Structured Literacy – a summary of this programme was included
with reports at the end of last term. While 22% of students are ‘well above’ curriculum expectations for reading,
work in the second half of the year will focus on supporting those that are still working towards their expected level
in reading. We also hope to increase the number of students working at ‘well above’ for maths and writing.

We are lucky to have a great team of teachers working with Rob to ensure all ākonga are learning to the best of
their abilities. I know the teachers appreciated meeting with many of you kanohi ki te kanohi at the end of term two
to talk about how your tamariki are doing – good communication between home and school is a key part of
ensuring our students' success.

Pixie Seligman
Board Chair, together with AK Hansen, Jess Trew, Aiden Cudby, Blair Slavin, Vanessa Osborne, Rob Pratt

Principal’s Message
Given the disruptions and uncertainty our students have had to face, not
just this year but since 2020, it is a testament to their - and your - resilience
that they have continued to make progress and achieve success. What’s
more, reading, writing, and mathematics data only tells half the story. Many
students find success in other curriculum areas, be it the arts and music,
health and PE, science, digital technology…and these successes should
rightfully be acknowledged and celebrated too.

This term provides many opportunities to do just that. We wish our talented
Edible Fashion Award designers luck for next week. Jade, Paige, Lily,
Rebecca, Ruby, Lucy, and Ottillie, your creativity is complemented by the
tremendous effort you have all put in and we can’t wait to see your designs
come to life! We have Book Fair Week next week and we will also be
painting the week yellow to recognise Daffodil Day on Friday.



With Rippa Rugby to be followed by Cross Country and Ngati Whai, it will certainly be an opportunity rich term.
Cross Country will be hosted by Poukawa School this year and hopefully we’ll be able to get into a routine again so
that it alternates each year. Fingers crossed that the weather eases and we can get some serious training in. Also,
as we go to print, we are super excited that two of our netball teams, Pukehou Kōtare (Y5-6) and Kāhu (Y7-8) are
playing in their grade finals tomorrow (10am and 11am respectively). Kia kaha! Kia mana! Once their season is
finished, their next challenge will be to take on the teachers which should be interesting!

Rob Pratt (Principal)





Kāhu class have been working on ‘Enlargements’.  Here are just a few of the results - such talent!

House Points: Pukeiti Pukenui Kauhehei Kahuranaki

Week 3 - 4 5,460 5,070 7,460 5,070

Term totals
to date 11,360 9,170 13,460 11,190


